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Sent on behalf of École Maillard Middle School…

Grade 6 Parents: If your child missed the Grade 6 Immunization Clinic that was held at the
school today, the Public Health Nurse will be returning on Monday, November 25 to see
those students who missed today due to illness or did not get their paperwork in time.  

If you still have the Fraser Health paperwork at home, please send this to the school office
with your child as soon as possible, to ensure they can be seen on November 25th by the
Public Health Nurse.  

If you have any further questions regarding the clinic, please contact the Fraser Health
Department direct at 604-949-7251.

2024-2025 School District Anti-Bullying T-Shirt/Hoodie

Go to this link to see the new look February 2025 Anti-Bullying Shirts & Hoodies

Terry Fox Secondary Leadership classes have designed new black (with pink text) or pink
(with black text) anti-bullying shirts, “Be Kind”, with the hope of raising awareness and
money to provide needed funds to “Kidsport Tri Cities” to help youth get involved in
organized sport. Staying active through sports creates a positive atmosphere for our youth
in the Tri Cities. Let’s make a difference!

Place an order in your School Cash Online account at https://sd43.schoolcashonline.com. 
Orders are due no later than Tuesday, December 10, 2024. Your order will be delivered to
Maillard for distribution in early February.

Pink Shirt Day is Wednesday February 26th, 2025.

2024-2025 Yearbook: Log into your School Cash Online Account
https://sd43.schoolcashonline.com and pre-order your child’s yearbook.

Learning Updates will be posted in your MyEd Parent Portal by the end of day on
Wednesday, December 18th, 2024. NOTE: Every 3 months your password will expire, and you will be
prompted to enter a new password.

https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/maillard/Pages/newsitem.aspx?ItemID=855&ListID=b3af43d9-9398-4719-b898-fbff8a936173&TemplateID=Announcement_Item#/=
https://sd43.schoolcashonline.com/
https://sd43.schoolcashonline.com/



Maillard Middle School
Parent Advisory Committee Meeting AGENDA


December 2, 2024


Item


1. Call to Order / Welcome to Maillard PAC (1 min)


2. Adoption of Nov 4, 2024 Meeting Minutes (1 min)


3. Adoption of the Dec 2, 2024 Agenda (1 min)


4. Principal’s Report (15 min)


5. PAC President Report (15 min)


6. DPAC Rep Report (5 min)


7. Treasurer’s Report (5 min)


8. New Business (15 min)


9. Adjournment (1 min)


Next Meeting: Monday, Feb 3, 2025 at 6:30pm








Maillard Middle School
Parent Advisory Committee Meeting


November 4, 2024


Item Discussion/Actions


1. Call to Order / Welcome to Maillard PAC at 6:36pm


2. Adoption of Minutes: October 7, 2024


a. MOTION: Motion to accept the AGM
MOVED BY: Ida Tam
SECONDED: Megan Lockhart


3. Adoption of the November 4, 2024 Agenda
a. MOTION: Approval of the Agenda 


MOVED BY: David Cowley
SECONDED: Yevgeniy (Eugene) Bondarenko


4. Principal’s Report – Steven Roos


- The Willy Wonka musical has started at Maillard Middle.
Maillard is lucky to have this extra curricular program as it
is not offered at all middle schools in Coquitlam.


- Volleyball is in full swing. Grade 7/8 are travelling to
different schools for games while the Grade 6 have
intramural tournaments at the school.


- Grade 6 immunizations will be held on November 14,
2024.


- LIfetouch photo retakes will be held on November 19,
2024.


- Parents are welcome to attend the Remembrance Day
Assembly.


- The school administration felt that all the kids who
attended the Coquitlam Express hockey game had
positive experiences.


- Staff continue to focus on the school’s SEL goals of
collaborations between teachers and students and
connections with all students.


Discussion:
None


IN ATTENDANCE
PAC – Executive Maillard Staff


☒ Erica Gjaltema Chair ☒ Steve Roos Principal
☒ Megan Lockhart Treasurer ☐ Harpreet Esmail Vice-Principal
☒ Ida Tam Secretary ☐ Gerald Shong Acting Principal


Members At Large
Yevgeniy (Eugene) Bondarenko
David Cowley


Regrets
Harpreet Esmail







- Steve felt he continues to have positive staff meetings with
his teachers.


5. PAC President Report:
- Hot Lunch fundraisers reviewed.


● Subway and Doughnut Love are coming up
- There was some response from PAC’s emails for more


volunteers. Thank you Eugene for coming and helping with
the hot lunches.


- If the PAC was interested in a multi-year fundraising for a
big item such as a new scoreboard ($12,000), we would
need larger fundraising events. Passive fundraisers would
be best such as multiple Domino Pizza Nights with such a
small volunteer pool.


- In the new year, the PAC will focus on Grade 8 school
leaving ceremony.


- Review of past Grade 8 school leaving activity:
● 3 years ago: It was mainly freezies and photo


backdrops due to COVID
● 2 years ago: Swimming afternoon, pancake


breakfast and a dance.
● Last year: Brunch and Inflatable games


Discussion:
Grade 8 is only a school leaving
ceremony and not a “graduation”. Hence,
Steve is encouraging parents to keep
things simple such as pizza lunch/photo
booth/hangout and leave.


A parent suggested a legacy project for
the school, such as a bench with a
plaque saying “Class of 2025”, versus
spending a lot of money on a one day
event. It will allow the Grade 8 to
re-invest into the school and would
benefit the students and build
community.


Steve advised that the Grade 8 teachers
are discussing a more significant grade 8
field trip but no decision has been made.
Recommendation made to ensure that
the field trip should consider accessibility
for all students.


Some of the grade 8 parents in
attendance are hoping there will be a
decision made by the teachers sooner
than later.


Action:
Steve will continue to have
conversations with the Grade 8
teachers about the year end fieldtrip.


PAC will start to reach out to Grade 8
parents to start a planning committee.


6. DPAC:
- Reviewed the change in the district’s Superintendent. Main


speaker was Wendy Yu. She is leading the district’s
anti-bullying and anti-racism initiatives. Wendy is willing to
go speak at different schools and speak with parents at a
PAC meeting.


- BCCPAC is an advocacy group supporting all of the
DPACS throughout the province. They are not super active
this year as they are currently reorganizing and
restructuring. There is an active call for nominations for the
next year’s executive positions.


Discussion:
The yearly membership for BCCPA is
$100. Mailliard has already paid our
yearly membership. It was agreed upon
that we will not seek any refund this year
even though they are not very active.







7. Treasurer’s Report: For the second period of the school
year: Oct 1, 2024 to Oct 31, 2024:


- Operating Account: The opening balance was $8,845.73.
We have received $5,62.31 in credits from Hot Lunch
orders through Munchalunch. The following vendors were
paid out for Hot Lunches: $635.75 to Dominos, $1,088.30
to A&W and $233.45 to Costco for drinks and chips. Our
closing balance for the Operating Account for the period is
$12,150.54.


- Gaming Account: The Gaming Account opening balance
for the start of the year was $3,602.81. We received the
Gaming Grant of $7,240.00.No disbursements were made
this period. The closing balance in the Gaming Account for
the period is $10,842.81.


- Parent Donation Account: The opening balance was
$7,800. We did not receive an update from the school if
any credits were received in this period. $3,500 was paid
out back to the school for Classroom, Expo and EA
Supports as per our budget. The closing balance, with
information available, is $4,300.00.


- Cares Fund:We started the period with a balance of
$124.68. Within the period, we received $87.00 from
parent donations and spent $49.79 on lunches. The
balance at period end is $161.89.


Action:
Megan will reach out to Joy to see
how much PAC has received from
parent donations.


8. Follow-up from last meeting:
- Technology: The cost of multiple screens as a scoreboard


is very expensive. Steve will speak with staff about a high
ceiling mounted projection.


- Year end School Activity: The staff had general
discussion about an activity, but no decision yet. Staff have
talked about a separate year end field trip for the grade 6
and 7 from the Grade 8. PAC has committed $10 per
student for a field trip and we have a misc fund of $1000
that could also be used for transportation.


- Grade 8 Camp: It is still being discussed by the grade 8
teachers. It is a massive undertaking. The teachers are
considering a day camp instead of an overnight camp as
there are many challenges with overnight camps. In
Steve’s experiences not all kids have positive experiences
at overnight camps. Steven wants to mitigate against
negative experiences and wants an activity that can be
positive for the majority of the kids. Day camp will probably
be more expensive because of buses but costs could be
mitigated if parents can work together to drive the kids to







camp. There are concerns that there are limited availability
for both day or overnight camps as nothing has been
secured for the school. Steve feels end of January will be
the latest the Grade 8 teachers will have to make a
decision about camp.


9. New Business:
- Teaching space:Maillard has maxed out with teaching


space. If more space is needed, it will be in portables.


- Cross Catchment transfers: He is uncertain if he will be
able to accommodate cross catchment transfer
applications. Forecasting shows that the neighbourhood
keeps growing and there needs to be seats at the school
for students who are living in the catchment.


- Student Led Conferences: Conferences will be held
during the first week of December.


- Bell Schedule: Question was raised about the possibility of
coordinating with Rochester and Maillard Bell schedule.
Steve explained the staggered schedule is for the purpose
for parents that may have kids in both elementary and
middle school. School gets longer as the kids get older.


- PAC advised Steven that there is a budget for Steve to
bring a guest speaker or presentation for a school
assembly.


- Career Fair: There was a discussion about the possibility
of a career fair for the kids. We could invite parents from
the school community to talk about their career.


- Grade 8 and course selection: Grade 8 in Coquitlam
doesn’t get any course selection. Instead, the school has
Explorations (aka Expos) which are equivalent to electives
in districts without middle schools.


Discussion and Action:
None.


10. Adjournment: 7:45pm


11. Next Meeting: Monday, December 2, 2024 at 6:30pm








Logging into your MyEd Parent Portal 
 
Go to https://myeducation.gov.bc.ca/aspen/logon.do 
 


 
 
You will find the Student Verification form here.  At report card time, you will also find your child’s 
report card in this same area. 
 


 



https://myeducation.gov.bc.ca/aspen/logon.do





 
Prior to this day we ask that you try logging into your Parent Portal at
https://myeducation.gov.bc.ca/aspen/logon.do to ensure you are able to access your
account.  As of December 18th, you will find your child’s Learning Update on the Main
Page under the Published Reports section. Similar to where you found your child’s Student
Verification form in the fall. 

At the time you are able to download and view the Learning Update, we ask that you
save this to a local drive so you can access it again at a later time  The Learning
Update will be removed from your MyEd Parent Portal a few weeks.

 

 
On the Calendar: View this year’s upcoming events at Maillard School Calendar
 

Upcoming early dismissal days are on Wed. Dec 4 and Thu. Dec 5 at 1:45PM to
accommodate for the for the Student-Parent-Teacher Conferences.         

More information regarding how to book your conference time will be sent to you direct from
your child's classroom teacher.
 

PAC News Update
 
Our next hot lunch day is on Thursday, December 19th  from Pasta Polo.  Orders are
due no later than Wed. December 11, 2024.
 
Munchalunch.com will send a reminder email one day prior to the hot lunch date if you
placed an order. 
 
Lunch orders are still being accepted via https://munchalunch.com/schools/maillard/ .  Note
that orders must be placed 8 days prior to the Hot Lunch Date. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact us at
maillardpac@gmail.com. 

 
PAC Meeting: Monday, December 2, 2024 at 6:30PM in the Learning Commons-Room
311. Please see the attached November PAC Meeting Minutes and Meeting Agenda for the
Dec 2nd meeting.
 
If you have any questions, please contact us at maillardpac@gmail.com. 
 

School District 43-Emergency and Inclement Weather Communications: With the
current weather changes we’ve been having, please consider bookmarking this site to
check any school closures due to inclement weather: Emergency and Inclement Weather

https://myeducation.gov.bc.ca/aspen/logon.do
https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/maillard/Lists/Calendar/calendar.aspx#/=
https://munchalunch.com/schools/maillard/
mailto:maillardpac@gmail.com
mailto:maillardpac@gmail.com
https://www.sd43.bc.ca/NewsEvents/Pages/EmergencyInformation.aspx#/=


 Attachments:
-2024.Dec.2 – Agenda.pdf
-2024-11-04 Maillard PAC Minutes.pdf
-instructions on how to log into your MyEd Parent Portal.pdf

 ~If you are receiving these notifications from Maillard Middle School, please email 081-secretary@sd43.bc.ca stating you wish to be
removed.  Within 10 days of your request, you will no longer receive these emails.~

mailto:081-secretary@sd43.bc.ca

